
 

  

 

 
MINUTES 

Clint ISD SCHOOL HEALTH ADVISORY COUNCIL 
Clint ISD – Central Office 

May 20, 2021 
 

1. Introduction/Welcome – The meeting was called to order at 9:00 AM.  

2. The Child Nutrition department shared updated information on meals provided on campus and 

delivered by Clint ISD Transportation Department. Throughout this pandemic year CISD Child 

Nutrition Department has provided meals on campus and delivery that were nutritionally 

balanced and available in advance using the district website or the Nutrislice app. Along with the 

update the department informed the group which campuses will be providing summer meals. 

3. Mr. Swanson shared an update on the data from campuses on Fitnessgram. This data will be 

uploaded to TEA in mid-June. 

4. Elementary and middle school Physical Education teachers were asking for curriculum for their 

classes. Mr. Swanson discussed looking at several programs to supplement PE curriculum to 

include: Great Body Shop, Catch, Bienestar, Spark, OpenPhysEd and focused fitness. The 

immediate plan is to set up a subcommittee of teachers to look at resources and make decisions 

based on standards and needs for elementary and middle school PE teachers. Once completed it 

will be sent back to the committee for a review and recommendation to campuses and the 

district. 

5. Mr. Swanson updated the committee on Covid-19 numbers for our city as well as for each 

campus. The city of El Paso and Clint ISD have seen significantly decreasing numbers of Covid-

19 cases over the last several months. The district still offers:  
a. Rapid testing conducted at every campus, every week 

b. PCR tests conducted at Central Office M-F from 9:00 AM -1:00 PM 

6. The district has been approved to provide vaccinations to include students age 12 and older. The 

district is providing vaccinations at all campuses to include central office. 

We are in the final approval process for vaccinations - awaiting equipment delivery and vaccines 

7. Mrs. Ortega from Action for Healthy Kids shared resources at our last SHAC meeting. This 

website offers a multitude of activities that are aligned with SHAC goals. Mr. Swanson took time 



 
 

to go through several activities asking committee members to try the activities on their campus 

or at home and report back to the committee. 

8. Questions & Needs – No new questions or needs were brought up in this meeting. 

9. The committee selected dates for the upcoming school year with the first meeting scheduled for 

August 11, 2021. 

10. Meeting was closed. 

 


